Minutes of Outseats Parish Council Meeting held on Monday, 30th March 2009 in Hathersage Methodist Church Lounge at 7.30pm

Present:
Cllr. Mrs J Marsden – Chairman
In attendance
Cllr. Mrs P Whitney
Cllr. Jackson – Hathersage Parish Council

Cllr. Mr B Gordon


Cllr. Mrs J Hodgkinson
Clerk: Mr. D. Palmer

Cllr. Mr G Markham


Cllr. Mr S Taylor


Cllr. Mrs A Claxton

Matters raised by the public
There were no members of the public present. Cllr. Taylor had been asked if the hedge by the seat on Jaggers Lane could be cut, as it was obstructing the view.  He agreed to approach the owners of the hedge directly.  
Derbyshire Constabulary Report
PCSO Boswell sent a report & his apologies for non attendance. He reported that there had been 10 crimes during the month of March, consisting of 4 burglaries, 3 thefts, 2 violence and 1 criminal damage. There had been no calls for service due to rowdy nuisance behaviour from youths, but there had been two calls for suspicious behaviour involving door-to-door salesmen and two for road traffic accidents involving animals. More dates have been arranged for Operation Taekwando, regarding speed awareness on roads in the Hope Valley.
County & District Councillor’s Report

Cllr Twigg sent her apologies.  No report was available from either the County or District Councillors.
Hathersage Parish Council (HPC) Liaison
1. Cllr. Markham reported from the meeting on 3rd March that the King George’s Field Trust plan to give £10,000 toward the Swimming Pool toilets.
2. Cllr. Hodgkinson thanked HPC for arranging for the trees to be cut at the back of the Fire Station.

3. Cllr. Taylor will attend the HPC meeting on 7th April

149/09
Apologies
There were no apologies for absence.

150/09
Declaration of Members’ Interests
Cllr. Gordon declared an interest in minute 165/09 and Cllr. Taylor declared an interest in minute 159/09.
151/09
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting 

It was resolved to confirm as a correct record minutes of the meeting held on 23rd February 2009.

152/09
Planning matters 

1. 
Council has received the following Planning Decision Notice - Application NP/DDD/1208/1107 Oakfields, Park Edge, Hathersage – granted subject to conditions.
2. Council has received the following withdrawal of a planning application - Application NP/DDD/1208/1047 T’ende House, Park Edge, Hathersage.
Council has received the following Planning Application for consideration - 

3. Application NP/DDD/0309/0225, T’ende House, Park Edge, Hathersage.  After some discussion and consideration of the revised plans, Council had no objections to the proposed application and therefore agreed to recommend approval.
153/09
Public Highways
1. Council discussed the speed of traffic on the road running through the North Lees Estate to Ringinglow. Following an accident, Fire Service had asked whether a fence could be put in place to stop sheep on the road, but the cost was thought to be prohibitive. Clerk was instructed to write to Derbyshire County Council (DCC) Highways, asking for signs to be erected warning that sheep may be on the road.
2. A temporary road closure notice was circulated for the B6187 at Mytham Bridge near Bamford on 10th and 17th May for bridge repairs.

154/09
Public Footpaths
1. Footpath 26 at Stepping Stones - Clerk advised that he had corresponded with DCC on the safety of the stepping stones and read out the DCC officer’s response. He was instructed to ask DCC for a copy of the professional advice that they obtained about 3 years ago. He was also asked to contact John Riddall in Bradwell for advice on the best way forward.
2. Footpath 28 – Clerk advised that he had contacted Network Rail regarding the fence that was broken adjacent to the railway crossing. They had advised that it would be fixed.
3. Footpath 42 between Ranmoor Lane and Higger Lane – Clerk advised that DCC had told him that resurfacing works would begin early in the new financial year.

155/09
Statement of Accounts
A statement of accounts was issued showing balances at 27/2/09:




Deposit Account


£16,742.12




Current Account 


£  3,168.07
156/09
Playing Field Maintenance Contribution
It was resolved to move £165 from the Sundries Account to cover the difference in the amount paid in minute 141/09 for playing field maintenance and the amount originally budgeted for this.
157/09
Joint Transport Committee (JTC) Clerk’s Salary
It was agreed that the JTC Clerk had substantial extra work to do compared to that originally envisaged and so it was appropriate that the Council should contribute towards these extra costs. The Clerk was instructed to write to the HPC Treasurer, stating that Council looked favourably on the additional cost and asking for an estimate of how much it might be. He was also asked to add this to the next meeting agenda.
158/09
Churchyard Accounts
Clerk presented the accounts for the Churchyard that he had received. It was noted that the Council’s contribution had increased last year, while other contributions had been reduced.

159/09
Contribution to the Hathersage Allotments Group (HAG)
HAG had written to the Council, asking for the procedure by which they obtain the agreed funding towards the cost of diversion of footpaths for the proposed site. It had been agreed that HAG would approach HPC for the full funds, with HPC subsequently asking Council for their contribution. Clerk was instructed to write to the HPC Clerk, advising that Council agreed with this procedure and highlighting that the ceiling on such contributions for the next financial year would be £350.
160/09
Change to Bank Mandate following the Change of Clerk
It was resolved that the Deposit Account and Current Account should continue to be with The Royal Bank of Scotland plc. The Terms and Conditions of the accounts were read over, their terms approved and it was agreed that the completed Additional Party/Remove a Party form and new mandate be signed on behalf of the Council and delivered to the Bank. It was agreed that the Bank is authorised to accept instructions (a) for operations on the account and (b) to release items held in safe custody in the name of the Council from Mr David Palmer on behalf of the Council, even if the account becomes overdrawn as a result of the instructions. It was resolved that the signature of any two Councillors would be required for cheques but that the Clerk’s signature was sufficient to transfer funds between the Council’s accounts. It was also agreed that Mrs. Sheila Humphreys be removed from the parties associated with the account.
161/09
Accounts for Payment

Council resolved to authorise the following payments in total sum £373.46:
        £
      Cheque No.

Mr DE Palmer
Salary & office allowance for Mar 2009
   151.67
000449
DALC
Annual Subscription
188.29
000446
DALC
Subscription to Local Council Review
  13.50
000447
Peak Park Parishes Forum
Annual Subscription
  20.00
000448

162/09
Grass Cutting of Parish Areas
The Council reviewed the quote from Redwood Landscapes (Hathersage) Limited for grass cutting in the parish and decided that it was acceptable. The Clerk was instructed to send a letter accepting the quote.
163/09
150th Anniversary of the School
The Council has access to an original millstone and thought that this might be a good gift for the school, perhaps for siting in their wildlife garden. It would need mounting securely and perhaps a suitable plaque could be added. The Chairman agreed to ask the school if they would like this gift.
164/09
Grit Bins
Since some Councillors had not had the chance to review the site of the proposed new grit bin on the bend in Coggers Lane, it was agreed to hold this item until the next meeting. The Clerk advised that DCC had agreed to refill all the grit bins in the parish.

165/09
Consultation documents

1.
Local Development Framework for Peak District National Park.



Given the very tight deadline for this consultation, Cllrs Hodgkinson and Gordon agreed to review it on behalf of the Council.
166/09
Correspondence for Decision
1. Cllr Marsden will attend Bakewell Neighbourhood Watch AGM on 1st April.

2. It was resolved that the Council will request further consultation from DCC on their Waste Core Strategy Development Plan, but not on the DCC Minerals Core Strategy Development Plan. 

167/09
Items for Information   


It was resolved that the following items for information should be received:

DALC
Circulars No. – 06/09 General; 07/09 Training Update; 08/09 Conservative Party Green Paper on Local Government; 10/09 General

HPC
Agenda 3/3/09; Minutes 3/3/09

Environment Group
Minutes 26/2/09

PDNPA
Planning Committee papers relating to new Permitted Development Legislation

Recreation Comm
Agenda 11.03.09; Hard Play Area Public Meeting Agenda 11.03.09

Village Centre Group
Minutes 4/3/09; AGM Minutes 4/3/09; Chairman’s Report

Standards Board for England
Town & Parish Standard Feb 2009

DRCC
The Playing Field Winter 08-09; Training for People Responsible for a Children’s Play Area
Clerk & Councils Direct March 2009 Issue 62

SLCC
The Clerk March 2009; Continuous Professional Development Courses 2009

NALC
LCR March 2009

DDDC
artsMATTERS Spring 2009-03-17

Derbyshire Police
Policing Pledge.
168/09
Committee Reports

1. Recreation Committee – The ladies toilets at the swimming pool were being enhanced and the new gel-based insulation system was now in place. New brochures for the pool were being circulated.
2. Joint Transport Committee – The meeting at the school planned for 24 March had been postponed.
3. Memorial Hall – At the AGM, it was reported that 29 local groups were using the hall and that it was used for 21 private events last year. There would be no increase in charges for the coming year. There were vacancies for representatives on the committee for the Youth Club and for Mothers & Toddlers Club. The architect’s bill for the roof had arrived.
4. Hard Play Area Public Meeting – New lights had been arranged for the HP Area. It was being used extensively by youngsters after school and also by organised groups who paid regularly for it; they felt the charges were quite high. The Police had expressed interest in using the HP Area for youth groups. One resident complained about balls going into her garden; new fencing was proposed to reduce this.

5. Lafarge Liaison Group – Peak District National Park have agreed a new colour scheme for the cement works with Lafarge and this will be implemented over the next few years as buildings require repainting. The Environment Agency presented on how they monitor the site. Although there is a reduced demand for cement currently, Lafarge have continued to make donations to local groups, including the new music room at Hope Valley College.
169/09
Parish matters and items for next Agenda 
1. There is a collapsed area of road near the Hooks Carr Car Park. This is believed to be where the pipe goes under the road. Clerk was asked to write to DCC Highways about this.
169/09
Date of June Parish Council Meeting
It was resolved that the date of the June Council Meeting could be moved to Monday 29th June 2009.
Future Dates for Diary
Recreation Committee meeting
1st April 2009

Date of Next Meeting
The date of the next meeting is 27th April 2009 at 7.30pm in Hathersage Memorial Hall Sampson Room.
The meeting closed at 9.45pm.
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